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Congratulations! 
2018 District Champions 

 
 

Congratulations on Regional play! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

High School News 
Advanced Manufacturing Day 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On Friday, Oct. 5, Advanced Manufacturing Day,  
Manchester welcomed students from all three 
Delaware County Schools. Twenty-four Ed-Co 
students learned about Rockwell Collins, XL 
Specialized Trailers, and Henderson Manufacturing 
from passionate tour guides with an overflowing 
pride for their companies. There are dozens of 
awesome jobs waiting for our students’ right here in 
Delaware County. Thank you to all who made these 
tours possible.  

 

Yearbook News 
The theme for the 2018-2019 yearbook is "Gold from 
Every Angle". Price is $25 if purchased by 12/31/18. 
$35 after Jan. 1, 2019. Order forms are available in 
the high school office and outside Mrs. Meyer's room. 

Parents of seniors, make sure to get a senior photo to 
Mrs. Meyer by January 11th and senior ads are 
available for purchase, but must be purchased by 
March 15th.  

 
FFA news 

 
 
 
 
 

On Tuesday, Oct. 9, 
Ed-Co FFA had two 
teams compete at the Kirkwood livestock judging. 
The teams finished 30th and 2nd overall. Nathaniel 
Gaul was top individual and the Ed-Co team also took 
1st in sheep judging. 
 

National FFA Convention Oct. 24-27 

Noelle Kerns, Mariah Hummel, Madison Hummel, 
Charlie Ehlers, Brenden Pape, Hunter Thompson, 
Cameron Knipper, Nathanial Gaul attended the 
National FFA Convention October 24-27 in 
Indianapolis, IN.  
 

What's happening in  
Mrs. Wille's World? 
 

7th grade life Science 
Is a candle living or nonliving?  Ask a 7th 
grader to explain!!  We have been 
studying spontaneous generation, the 

characteristics of life and what is needed to sustain 
life. Our next unit of study will take us into the 
cell.  We will discuss different kinds of cells, 
organelles in cells and the functions of those 
organelles.  
 

9th grade physical science 
Freshman have been discovering the differences 
between speed, velocity and acceleration.  We talked 
about what it means to accelerate.  Over the next 
several weeks we will move into studying each of 
Newton's laws of motion.  Right now we are 
exploring inertia and acceleration due to gravity. We 
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will do lots of fun experiments while exploring 
Newton's laws like dropping a ball to hit a target, 
racing cars and making balloon rockets. 
 

10th grade chemistry 
Sophomores have been discovering that the periodic 
table is a powerful tool when discussing atomic 
structure.  All of what we have learned about atomic 
structure will be applied as we continue studying 
bonding.  We will discuss why atoms bond, how they 
bond and how to determine the type of bond holding 
a compound together. 
 

Advanced chemistry 
Stoichiometry has taken on a whole new meaning to 
these kids!!  As sophomores these students did basic 
molar conversions but now they are using those 
calculations to predict limiting reactants and amount 
of product produced. What is the limiting reactant 
when 0.5 grams of aluminum and 3.5 grams of 
copper II chloride dehydrate react?  How much 
copper will be recovered? These students will be 
conducting an experiment to find out! 
 
 
 
 
 

Seventeen Ed-Co FBLA members traveled to the 
United Fall Leadership Conference (UFLC) in Des 
Moines October 21 & 22. Time was spent hearing 
from national keynote speakers, attending 
workshops, and networking with students from the 
two other business student organizations across the 
state - BPA and DECA. The banquet meal included 
basic etiquette and manners lessons followed by a 
"fun night" of entertainment including a Brian Imbus 
hypnotist show, dance, and game room. Finally, the 
trade show booths set up on Monday offered careers, 
fundraising organizations, information to take, 
colleges/scholarships, etc 
 

 
 

News from Mrs. Lange 
I can’t believe we are almost done with 
the first quarter of the school year 
already. It feels like only a week ago we 
started. The 7th-9th grade math classes 
are off to a great start for the year. The 
7th graders have adjusted well to being in 

a new school building, and to having all new teachers. 
We are excited to see what the year holds. The first 
few days of math were spent getting to know each 
other, outlining what would be learned this year, 
reviewing some 6th grade topics, and we have just 
recently finished our first unit. It may seem like it 
took us quite a while to get through, but we are 
starting off with some brand new concepts for them. 
They include: learning about negative numbers: how 
to work with them, what negative fractions and 
decimals are, ordering these numbers, and will move 
to adding, subtracting, multiplying, and dividing 
them. Our next unit, we will begin working with 
variables and solving equations. The 8th graders are 
excited to be back, and we were able to jump in to 
our first unit almost right away. They learned about 
square roots of numbers, and how to classify a 
number as rational or irrational. They took this 
knowledge into learning about the Pythagorean 
Theorem. We are now wrapping up our second unit 
on solving equations. Much of it was review from last 
year, but we also introduced some new and more 
challenging problems as well. Finally, the freshmen 
have been cruising right along. We breezed through 
our first unit on working with rational and irrational 
numbers, solving equations, and now solving 
inequalities. We are taking all the things we learned 
in junior high a step further.  
 

 Mathematical Matters  
by Mr. Hamann 
Learning is once again in full swing in 
the math department, and students are 
eagerly working on their learning targets 
in class. Much like previous years, the 

students work hard at practicing with these topics, 
doing homework and formative assessments, before 
their progress is tested on a summative assessment. 
For those of you who have not yet asked their math 
student about topic currently being studied, here is a 
glimpse into what each of my 1st semester classes is 
tackling.  
 

The students in Algebra 2 have been reviewing some 
basic solving techniques and are working hard on 
creating equations that describe relationships. They 
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are also spending time interpreting the structure of 
expressions and practicing their evaluating skills. 
Algebra III students have been working hard on the 
topic of rational functions and their structure. This 
class tends to be very intensive for students as the 
targets we lay out for them are advanced, requiring a 
deeper level of thinking, but both sections of this 
class seem up for the challenge. 
 

This semester has 2 upper-level math offerings that 
are challenging our juniors and seniors. Pre-Calculus 
is a semester long class emphasizing topics that 
advance beyond the Algebra previously learned while 
also exploring topics that prepare students for the 
rigors of college math. We are in our second year of 
teaching Statistics, a topic that many students bound 
for a post-secondary institution will likely face. We 
felt it was wise to give them the basics of statistics to 
give them success later on, so this course is geared 
for any student who has completed our regular math 
progression. This course is offered both first and 
second semester, and they are currently learning 
about bivariate data and the relationship between 
correlation and causation. Calculus will again be 
offered, but as a second semester class. This is a 
logical choice for students wanting to pursue a post-
secondary education in the hard sciences and 
engineering fields. 
 

News from Mrs. Thier 
In 7th grade Social Studies, we just 
finished a unit on leaning how groups of 
people interact with each other and 
inequalities in our society.  To learn 
about these topics we looked at the 

events that went on during the fight for civil rights.  
The students were shocked to learn how some people 
could be so cruel during this time period.   
 

The 8th grade Algebra students are off to a great start 
this year.  This is the first year I am teaching this 
class. The students in this class are a very talented 
and hardworking.  We are currently learning about 
inequalities and how to simplify them.   
 

News from Mr. Calderwood 
The High School Choir will be attending 
the Tri-Rivers Conference Vocal Festival 
on Nov. 13 which will feature the mass 
choir at 7pm in Central City.  
 

 

The fall musical this year is 
“Snow White and the 
Prince” by Janet Yates Vogt 
and Mark Friedman. 
Performances will be at 
7:30pm in the Edgewood 
Gym on November 3rd & 
4pm on November 4th.  

SNOW WHITE and the PRINCE 
Book, Music and Lyrics by  

JANET YATES VOGT AND MARK FRIEDMAN 
“SNOW WHITE and the PRINCE” is presented through 
special arrangement with and all authorized performance 
materials are supplied by Theatrical Rights Worldwide, 
1180 Avenue of the Americas, Suite 640, New York, NY 
10036. (866) 378-9748 www.theatricalrights.com  

Student of the Week 
 

Week of Oct. 1-7 Katie Snook 
Addy Kirby, Ed-Co Echoes 

Mrs. Kintzle has selected Katie Snook, a 
senior, as Student of the Week. Katie is a 
peer tutor in Mrs. Kintzle’s eighth grade 
class. ”Katie has really stepped up and 

done a great job helping me and working with my 
students so far this semester,” said Mrs. 
Kintzle.  Congratulations, Katie! 
 

Week of Oct. 8-14 Damion Harbaugh 
Mia Kelzer, Ed-Co Echoes 
Mr. Wright has chosen an 8th grader, 
Damion Harbaugh, for Ed-Co’s Student 
of the Week. According to Mr. Wright, 
“Damion does an outstanding job in P.E. 

He is a great teammate, always comes ready to go, 
and works extremely hard. He is a pleasure to have in 
class.” Congratulations, Damion. 
 

CONTINUOUS NOTICE OF NONDISCRIMINATION 
Code No. 102.E2 

It is the policy of the Edgewood-Colesburg Community School 
District not to discriminate on the basis of race, color, national 
origin, sex, disability, religion, creed, age (for employment), 
marital status (for programs), sexual orientation, gender 
identity and socioeconomic status (for programs) in its 
educational programs and its employment practices. There is a 
grievance procedure for processing complaints of 
discrimination. If you have questions or a grievance related to 
this policy please contact: Karla Trenkamp, District Equity 
Coordinator, 409 East Street, Colesburg, IA 52035, 563-856-
2415, ktrenkamp@edge-cole.k12.ia.us 

 

http://www.theatricalrights.com/
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Week of Oct. 15-21 Kiernan Hansel  
Emma Phelps, Ed-Co Echoes 

Mr. Kleis selected Kiernan Hansel, a 
freshman, as Student of the 
Week.  Kiernan is in his Spanish I class 
this year.  Mr. Kleis noted that Kiernan 

regularly participates in class and makes good 
choices.  He also said, “Kiernan always stays on top of 
vocabulary.”  Congratulations, Kiernan. 

Week of Oct. 22-28 Caden Cole 
Ellie Bockenstedt, Ed-Co Echoes 
Caden Cole was chosen by Mrs. Lange for 
this week’s Student of the Week. Caden is 
in Mrs. Lange’s seventh-grade math class 
this year. Mrs. Lange said that she chose 

Caden because, “He gets all his work done, helps his 
classmates really well when they need to be helped, 
and that he is just succeeding in math.” 
Congratulations, Caden and keep up the good work. 
 

Week of Oct. 29-Nov. 4 Noelle Kerns 
Dayanaira Cornwell, Ed-Co Echoes 

The Student of the Week is Noelle Kerns. 
She is the only student in 
Desktop Publishing class, which is the 
class that creates the yearbook. Mrs. 

Meyer said, “Despite this, Noelle has been working 
extra hard on getting our sponsorships for our book, 
taking photos, and designing pages without me 
asking her to do so.”  Noelle is a senior this year, and 
she also is always nice to everyone. Congratulations, 
Noelle, keep being a good role model!  
 

The Sophomore Class Celebrates 
"Pumpkin Day". 
 

The sophomore class 
studied the short 
story, "Sound of 
Thunder" by Ray 
Bradbury. The story is about time travel and teaches 
the lesson that we should not mess with the past 
because the past determines our future. In the story a 
gentlemen steps on a butterfly while he is in the past, 
and this one incident drastically changes the world's 
future. 

Elementary News 
On October 3rd, elementary 
students and staff participated in 
The Iowa Healthiest State 
Initiative by taking a walk 
around Colesburg! 

 

5th & 6th Grade Program 
The Dimes, Dollars & Decisions 
program was presented to the Ed-
Co 5th and 6th grade classes by 
Kevin and Makyla on October 

16th.  The program emphasized credit and debit, 
taxes, insurance and saving money.  More 
information for students and families is available at 
NTCplayworks.com/money. The program is 
sponsored by the Iowa Insurance Division.  
 

Red Ribbon Week Dress up  
 
 
 

Family Reading Night-Oct. 29 
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News from Mr. Sorn 
Wow! We are already one quarter 
though the school year. Second grade 
has had a fantastic start to the year. 
There is a ton of energy and excitement 
from the kids this year. I am proud to 

say I have seen The Seven Habits, which we worked 
on last year and this year, produce some engaging 
leaders not only in 2nd grade but throughout the 
school. 
In my class we have done a mini-lesson on reading 
map skills and created a map of Iowa. With our 
literacy time we have worked on identifying main 
ideas and analyzing character traits. We also 
explored the ocean through a great reader’s theater 
about Jacque Cousteau. Math is going well and the 
kids are eager to get their hands on some science 
experiments in the upcoming weeks.  
We all have a lot to be looking forward to as the year 
continues in 2nd grade at Ed-Co Elementary. 
 

News from Mrs. Schulte 
It’s unbelievable that the first quarter of 
school has already come to a close! We 
have been working hard and having fun 
doing it in fourth grade! In Math, we are 
working on multiplying multi-digit 

numbers using a variety of strategies.  Since we all 
learn and think differently, we learn different ways to 
do problems (as we always have) and then each 

individual chooses the way he/she likes best going 
forward.  In literacy, we have been focusing on the 
main idea of texts, sequence of events, features of a 
biography (students read biographies of important 
people and made posters to share with the class and 
display), and features of personal narratives.  With 
mid-term elections this month, Mrs. Schulte’s social 
studies students have been learning about the basics 
of our government and elections and even 
participated in the Iowa Youth Straw Poll!  In science 
with Mrs. Lenz, 4th graders wrapped up learning 
about electricity and conductors/insulators and are 
moving on to magnets and making an electromagnet!  
We will see you at conferences on November 7th or 
8th to learn more about how your child is doing in 
fourth grade! 
 

News from Ms. Frazier 
Hello from Preschool!!! 
 

We have had a great start to the school 
year so far!!!! In my classroom, there 
are 12 students, and 14 students in Mrs. 

Askeland’s preschool classroom!!!! 
 

At this time, we are doing a study on pumpkins!!!! 
The children are learning all about pumpkins using 
literacy, math, science, cooking, exploring and doing a 
whole lot of hands on activities!!!! 
 

We will be talking about the life cycle of a pumpkin 
and doing a pumpkin investigation where the 
children describe and predict information about our 
class pumpkins next week!!!! 
 

We have our Halloween party coming up on 
Wednesday, October 31st where we will play some 
games, eat yummy snacks and then to end our party, 
we will get to show off our wonderful costumes to the 
whole school up at the gym!!!! 
 

We have become Preschool Leaders at the 
elementary!!!! We have talked about all the 7 Habits 
for Leader In Me. We will be having a 7 Habits 
celebration in honor of talking about each Habit on 
Thursday, November 8th. For our celebration, we will 
be putting on a little program for our book buddies. 
We will say the Viking Pledge, sing the 7 Habit songs, 
and announce each Habit.  
 

If you want to come and visit anytime, please come 
on in, and see what fun we have in preschool!!!! 
 

 
 
 
 
Mornings can be really crazy…the alarm doesn’t go 
off…the kids don’t want to get up…there’s no time to 
eat breakfast before the bus comes…or they’re just 
not ready to eat. Or maybe your teenager grabs a can 
of soda and a candy bar on the way to school. If this 
sounds like your house, we have good news for you.  
 

Breakfast is served at school! School breakfast will 
energize your child’s day and provide them with a 
healthy start. A nutritious breakfast helps students be 
more alert so they can learn more in class, and has 
plenty of vitamins and nutrients for a strong and 
healthy body. 
 

Breakfast at school is affordable, too. The cost is only 
$1.60.  If you qualify for free and reduced price meals, 
you also qualify for the breakfast program, with no 
additional paperwork. You can’t find a healthy 
breakfast at such a low cost anywhere else. 
 

So help your child start the day right with school 
breakfast!  
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Elementary Technology by Ms. 
Johnson 
A few weeks ago I went to a great 
workshop at Keystone centered on PBL. 
PBL stands for Project Based Learning. 
PBL has students solving a real-world 

problem or answering complex questions. Students 
develop deep content knowledge as well as critical 
thinking skills while doing authentic, meaningful 
projects. The students are focusing more on the 
“how” to answer the problem and the steps they need 
to take to complete to get their end result, rather 
than just focusing on the end result right from the 
beginning.  
 

In 6th grade we are currently working on a PBL 
Project and I really enjoy seeing how excited the 
students are. The students are able to pick from a list 
of topics. The topics are: Cellphones in School, 
Homework in School, Cursive Writing in School, and 
School Uniforms. Students are researching the topic 
they chose and using evidence to support both sides. 
At the end of the project students pick a stance on the 
issue they chose, while using their research and data 
to support it. At the end of the project students will 
publically display their findings through posters 
and/or presentations.  We are just in the beginning 
stages of this project…stay tuned!  
 

News from Ms. Slight 
It has been a great start to the 2018-19 
school year in elementary Physical 
Education. I always try to start the year 
off with different team building activities 
to show the students how important it is 

to work together. This year the K-2nd grade has been 
working on jump roping, underhand throwing and 
different locomotor movements. The 3rd-5th grade has 
been working on overhand throwing while using a 
football. The students love the football unit and have 
high hopes to be as good as the football team this 
year when they get to high school. The next unit we 
have planned for 3rd-5th grade is volleyball. 
 

Viking of the Week 
 

Week of Oct. 8-14 Reece Brown 
 Morgan Vorwald, Ed-Co Echoes 

 Reece Brown was chosen by Mrs. 
Askeland for Viking of the Week. Reece is 
a preschooler in Mrs. Askeland’s class. 
His family includes his parents, Nick and 

Megan, along with his brother, Cooper, and one dog, 
Rigsby. He enjoys coloring, farming, playing with 
blocks, and playing ice cream shop. Reece’s favorite 

part about school is having a book bud because he 
likes to read. He helps others in school by being good 
and helping them play. Reece said he felt good about 
being chosen as Viking of the Week. Congratulations, 
Reece.  

Week of Oct. 15-21 Mclane Mormann 
Morgan Vorwald, Ed-Co Echoes 

The Viking of the Week is Mclane 
Mormann, a kindergartener in Mrs. 
Ludovissy’s class. Mclane’s family 
includes his parents, Mikha and Glen, 

and his brothers, Max and Miles. He has two pets, 
Pepper and Gemma. Some of his favorite hobbies 
include playing with tractors and tag. Mclane’s 
favorite part of school is playing with toys and 
reading books. He helps others at school by helping 
them clean up. Mclane said he felt good about being 
chosen as Viking of the Week. Nice job and keep up 
the good work Mclane! 

Week of Oct. 22-28 Jenna Yest 
Morgan Vorwald, Ed-Co Echoes 

The Viking of the Week is Jenna Yest, a 
first grader in Mrs. Tegeler’s class. 
Jenna’s family includes her parents, Matt 
and Shelley, and her 3 siblings, Reece, 

Jordan, and Jeven. She has one cat named Hope. Some 
of Jenna’s favorite hobbies include playing outside, 
soccer, and gymnastics. Her favorite things about 
school are reading, because it makes her smarter, and 
math, because it is easy. Jenna helps others at school 
by others with reading or finding a word. She said 
she felt happy when told about being Viking of the 
Week. Keep up the good work, Jenna! 

 

Week of Oct. 29-Nov. 4 Josie Diers 
Morgan Vorwald, Ed-Co Echoes  

The Viking of the Week is Josie Diers, a 
second grader in Mrs. Brouillette’s class. 
Her family members are Will, Amanda, 

and Jared. She has one pet, a fish named Bubbles. 
Josie likes art and playing basketball and baseball. 
Her favorite thing about school is P.E. because they 
play tag. Josie helps others at school with being quiet. 
She said she felt happy when told she was Viking of 
the Week. Keep up the good work, Josie! 
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December Winter Concerts 
Tuesday, Dec. 4 
Elementary K-2nd, 7pm, Colesburg Gym 

Monday, Dec. 10 
7th-12th (Band & Choir), 7pm 
St. Mark’s Church, Edgewood 

Monday, Dec. 17 
Elementary 3rd-6th (includes 5th & 6th band)  
7pm, Colesburg Gym 

 

COURTESY AT EXTRA-CURRICULAR 
EVENTS 
We are looking forward to excellent 
extra-curricular events at Edgewood-
Colesburg.  We share the responsibility 

for appropriate behavior at the activities.  For the 
safety of all spectators and support of the 
participants, the following are Ed-Co’s expectations.  
● Be respectful and quiet during the national 

anthem.  Hold your right hand over your heart. 
● Watch the game. 
● Visit with your friends. 
● Demonstrate good sportsmanship, be respectful 

and courteous to others; Support the teams, 
cheer and clap. 

● Be a positive credit to your family, school and 
community. 

● Leave your seat only between quarters, at half 
time and between game 

District News 
From Superintendent Rob Busch 
As the saying goes, “It takes a village to 
raise a child.”  If you are interested in 
helping out, we are always in search of 
people that would like to be mentors for 
kids, people that can assist kids at the 

elementary with reading skills, and assist at 
activities. We are specifically looking for community 
members that would be willing to help us with bus 
duty for a few minutes in the morning and/or 
afternoon.  You can do 1 day a week if you 
want!  Please contact one of the offices if you are 
interested in any of these roles. 
 

The weather is changing, please send your child to 
school with the proper clothing for going outside to 
play.  It is very important for you to label your child’s 
clothing so that if it is lost we have a chance to return 
it to the rightful owner. 
 

Please remember that the best way to be notified 
of school early outs or a school cancellation is by 
signing up for text notification.  To sign up for 
elementary messages text @edcoe to 81010.  For 
secondary messages via text, text @edcoh to 
81010.  It is also sent out to some of the local 
radio and TV stations, so please stay aware of 
those school alerts.  
 

Buses leave the elementary at approximately 3:18; 
students who walk home or get picked up by parents 
are dismissed after that time. Please make sure your 
child knows what they are doing each day by sending 
a note to school if they are doing something different 

than their normal routine. Remember we are 
teaching and working every possible minute of the 
school day.  Unless students have an appointment 
please do not pick your child up early, this will give 
them full opportunity to learn and complete needed 
work here at school. Our school day ends at 3:15. 
 

Ed-Co Elementary is a school-wide Title I school 
allowing for Title I teachers to work with all 
elementary students.  All teachers at Ed-Co 
Elementary meet the highly qualified requirements 
under the Title I guidelines.  The teachers in our 
elementary have earned either a Bachelor’s degree or 
a Master’s degree in elementary education.  You may 
check on a teacher’s license at 
http://www.boee.iowa.gov/  
 

A couple of years ago Congress enacted the Every 
Student Succeeds Act (ESSA), which replaces No 
Child Left Behind. ESSA requires that states develop 
plans to address standards, assessments, school and 
district accountability, and special help for struggling 
schools. The Iowa Department of Education just 
submitted Iowa’s plan.  More information is available 
at www.educateiowa.gov  
 

If you have concerns or questions about your child’s 
school performance, please contact the school staff 
involved.  We are here to provide the best learning 
environment possible.  Thank you for allowing us to 
educate your children this year.  As always, I ask that 
you please become involved with the educational 
opportunities for our young people and assist us in 
making Edgewood-Colesburg the best school in the 
State of Iowa.  I thank you for taking the time to read 
these articles as we proceed through a very exciting 
2018-2019 school year.  If you have ideas for 
improvement or areas of concern, please contact me 
by phone at 856-2415 or e-mail at rbusch@edge-
cole.k12.ia.us . 
 

Your Partner in Education,   
Rob Busch  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.boee.iowa.gov/
http://www.educateiowa.gov/
mailto:rbusch@edge-cole.k12.ia.us
mailto:rbusch@edge-cole.k12.ia.us
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Day Light Savings time 
ends 

Sunday, Nov. 4. 
 
Nov. 1 
4:30pm-JH Wrestling @ Colesburg  
Nov. 2  
1:30pm-Early dismissal 
FBLA National Fall Conference, Chicago, IL 
7:00pm-V Football playoffs vs. Bishop Garrigan       

@ Algona 
Nov. 3 
FBLA National Fall Conference, Chicago, IL 
7:30pm-Fall Musical “Snow White and the Prince” @ 
Edgewood Gym 
Nov. 4 
4:00pm-Fall Muscial “Snow White and the Prince” @ 

Edgewood Gym 
Nov. 5 
4:00pm-JH Girls Basketball @ East Buchanan  
4:30pm-JH Wrestling @ Maquoketa Valley HS 
Nov. 6 
4th, 5th & 6th Field Trip to Gallaghar Bluedorn, Cedar 

Falls 
Nov. 7 
1:30pm-Early Dismissal 
3:15pm-JH Girls Basketball @ Maquoketa Valley HS 
3:45pm - 7:45pm-P/T Conferences K-12 
Nov. 8 
1:30pm-Early Dismissal 
3:45pm - 7:45pm-P/T Conferences K-12 
4:30pm-JH Wrestling @ Alburnett  
Nov. 9 
No School 
TBA-V Football Playoffs @ UNI, Cedar Falls 
Nov. 12 
4:00pm-JH Girls Basketball vs Starmont @ Edgewood 
Nov. 13 
12:00pm-HS Vocal Conf. Festival @ Central City 
4:30pm-JH Wrestling @ Starmont 
Nov. 15-Nov. 17 
All State Band/Vocal Festival @ Ames 
Nov. 15 
TBD-HS Girls Basketball @ Cascade  
4:00pm-JH Girls Basketball @ North Linn 
4:30pm-JH Wrestling @ Colesburg 
Nov. 17 
9:00am-JV/V Girls Basketball Scrimmage @ 

Independence 

Harvest Ball @ Edgewood 
Nov. 19 
4:00pm-JH Girls Basketball vs. Springville @ 

Colesburg  
Nov. 20 
4:30pm-JH Wrestling @ East Buchanan  
6:00pm-JV/V Girls Basketball @ Maquoketa Valley HS 
Nov. 21 
12:30pm-Early Dismissal 
Nov 22 & 23 
No School-Happy Thanksgiving 
Nov. 26 
4:00pm-JH Girls Basketball @ Central City  
4:00pm-JV/V Girls/Boys Basketball @ Clayton Ridge  
5:30pm-HS Wrestling @ North Linn  
5:30pm-9th Girls/Boys Basketball vs. Valley Lutheran 

@ Edgewood 
Nov. 27 
4:30pm-JV/V Girls/Boys Basketball @ Midland  
4:30pm-JH Wrestling @ Maquoketa Valley HS 
Nov. 29 
4:00pm-JH Girls Basketball @ Alburnett 
Nov. 30 
4:00pm-JV/V Girls/Boys Basketball vs. Calamus 

Wheatland @ Edgewood (Elementary girls at halftime 
of girls game. Dance team performs at halftime of boys game) 

4:15pm-JH Girls Basketball @ Central  
4:30pm-HS Wrestling @ Cascade  
4:30pm-JH Wrestling @ Colesburg 
 

 
 
 

Use of Recording Device Notice 
 The Edgewood-Colesburg Community School District Board of 
Directors has authorized the use of recording devices on school 
premises and district buses. The recording devices will be used to 
monitor student behavior to maintain order and to promote and 
maintain a safe environment.  Recordings of students in the classroom 
will also be used to improve educational practices.  Students and 
parents are hereby notified that the content of the recording may be 
used in a student disciplinary proceeding. The content of the recording 
are confidential student records and will be retained with other 
student records. Recordings will only be retained if necessary for use in 
a student disciplinary proceeding or other matter as determined 
necessary by the administration. Parents may request to view the 
recording of their child if the recordings are used in a disciplinary 
proceeding involving their child. A parent may view the recordings 
without consent from any student or parent of a minor student also 
shown in the recording if the other students are bystanders. But if 
there is an altercation between multiple students, then all parents must 
give consent in order for the recordings to be viewed by parents. 
 

November Calendar of Events 
*Events are subject to change. For the most up to date information go to www.edge-cole.k12.ia.us 
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MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 
Fruit will be served 
daily with breakfast 
 

  1 
Little Smokies & Toast K-6 
Bagel 7-12 

2 
Sausage & Toast K-6 
PBJ 7-12 

5 
Waffles K-6 
Poptart & Yogurt 7-12 

6 
Long John & Yogurt K-12 
 

7 
French Toast K-6 
Muffin 7-12 

8 
Ham Patty & Toast K-6 
Bagel 7-12 

9 
NO SCHOOL 

12 
Mini Donuts & String Cheese 
K-12 

13 
Muffin K-12 

14 
Breakfast Wrap K-6 
Cereal & String Cheese  
7-12 

15 
Pancake Stick & Toast K-6 
Bagel 7-12 

16 
Breakfast Pizza K-12 

19 
Bagel K-6 
Poptart & Yogurt 7-12 

20 
Biscuit & Gravy K-6 
Long John & Yogurt 

21 
Poptart & Yogurt K-6 
Muffin 7-12 

22 
NO SCHOOL 

23 
NO SCHOOL 

26 
Mini Cinnis K-6 
Breakfast Bar & String Cheese 
7-12 

27 
Pancakes K-6 
Long John & Yogurt 7-12 

28 
Pizza Boat K-6 
Muffin 7-12 

29 
Breakfast Bar & Toast K-6 
Bagel 7-12 

30 
Omelet & Toast K-6 
PBJ 7-12 

Meal Prices: 
Breakfast PK-12 $1.60 
Breakfast Adult $2.10 
Lunch PK-6 $2.40 
Lunch 7-12 $2.60 
Lunch Adult $3.63 

PBJ offered daily  
Grades 5-12 can choose a 
Chef Salad, Garden Salad 
or Hoagie 
 
Fresh Fruit & Vegetables  
Available daily 
 

 
 

1 
Spaghetti  
Breadstick 
Romaine Lettuce 
Cherry Tomatoes 
Banana 
 

Alternative Main Dish: 
Chicken Nuggets 
WG Dinner Roll 

2 
Hoagie 
Baked Beans 
Side Kicks 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Hamburger 
WG Bun 

5 
Ham Patty 
American Cheese 
WG Bun 
Augratin Potatoes 
Apple Slices 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Shrimp, Yogurt 
WG Butter Sandwich 

6 
Hot Dog 
WG Bun 
Baked Beans/Carrots 
Chips 
Peaches & Pears 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Pizza 

7 
Pancakes  
Sausage 
Potatoes 
Oranges 
Applesauce 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Grilled Cheese 

8 
Pork Fritter 
WG Bun 
Broccoli 
Cucumbers 
Pears 
 

Alternative Main Dish: 
Cheddarwurst  
WG Bun 
Animal Crackers 

9 
NO SCHOOL TODAY 

12 
Super Nachos 
Fiesta Beans 
Applesauce 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Hamburger 
WG Bun 

13 
Chicken Patty K-6 
WG Bun K-6 
Roast Beef 7-12 
American Cheese 
WG 7-12 
Broccoli/Cheese 
Peaches 
 

Alternative Main Dish: 
Rib Patty 

14 
Cheese Quesadilla K-6 
Chicken Quesadilla 7-12 
Corn/Carrots 
Pears 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Pork Fritter 
WG Bun 

15 
Macaroni & Cheese 
Little Smokies 
WG Butter Sandwich 
Green Beans 
Mandarin Oranges  
 

Alternative Meal: 
Chicken Patty 
WG Bun 

16 
Sloppy Joe’s 
WG Bun 
Potatoes 
Grapes 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Corn Dog 

19 
Turkey & Gravy 
WG Butter Sandwich 
Mashed Potatoes 
Green Beans 
Mandarin Oranges 
Pumpkin Dessert 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
NO Alternative 

20 
Pizza 
Romaine Lettuce 
Carrots 
Applesauce 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Philly Cheese Steak 
 
 

21 
Brat 
WG Bun 
WG Chips 
Baked Beans 
Peaches & Pears 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Grilled Cheese 

22 
 
NO SCHOOL TODAY 
 
 

23 
 
NO SCHOOL TODAY 

26 
Turkey Fritter 
WG Bun 
Baked Beans 
Pears 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Pizza 

27 
Chicken & Noodles 
WG Dinner Roll K-6 
WG Biscuit  7-12 
Peas 
Applesauce  
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Hotdog/ WG Bun 
Scooby Snacks  

28 
Goulash  
Breadstick 
Green Beans 
Mandarin Oranges 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Fish Square 
WG Bun 

29 
Breadsticks 
Romaine Lettuce  
Cherry Tomatoes 
Banana 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Chicken Patty  
WG Bun 

30 
Chicken Fajita 
WG Tortilla 
Corn 
Peaches 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Beef Fritter 
WG Bun 

 

November Menu 


